Fremont Township Minutes
November 10, 2022

The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on November 10, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. at the
Fremont Township Hall.

Board members present: A. Holbrook, R. Curell, M. Blatt, C. Franzel, and K. Thom. Absent: None.

Guests: Theresa Bristol-Miller, Victoria Bennett, Greg Eggert, Ken Bragg, Brandon Blatt, Ken Jensen, Ida
Barrons, and Gail Prill.

MINUTES: Motion made by R. Curell, seconded by K. Thom to approve the October 13, 2022, meeting minutes
as presented - motion carried.

BILLS: Motion to pay the bills as presented made by C. Franzel, seconded by K. Thom - motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: A Resident stated that they were concerned about the hidden driveways on Conrad
Road. They stated that someone is going to get hurt because people drive too fast on that road and you cannot see
to pull out of your driveway onto the road. They stated that they have been to the County and the Police Post and
no one has done anything about it. M. Blatt stated that this had been mentioned to him and that he talked with the
Road Commission about it and they are going to have their engineer look at it and get back with us. M. Blatt did
mention that there would be a cost to putting up the signs if approved by the Road Commission.

CLERK REPORT: A. Holbrook gave the Board the report from the Zoning Administrator. He issued no
citations and three permits.

TREASURER REPORT: Treasurer balance as of September 30, 2022, was $600,728.34. Motion to accept the
treasurer report made by A. Holbrook, seconded by K. Thom - motion carried.

SUPERVISOR REPORT:

Cemetery Report — Had two cremation burials and sold four lots.

Road Report — All the paperwork has been turned in for next years proposed roadwork. It is estimated that the
cost to blacktop a road is going to be $220,000 per mile. M. Blatt would like to put our money towards the gravel
roads since the price of gravel has not changed. He also stated that the core drilling on Washburn Road should be
done next month and then we will have a better idea of what the cost of that project will be.

NEW BUSINESS:

M. Blatt would like to get estimates to blacktop the township hall parking lot. With all the rain that we have
gotten the parking lot is a muddy mess and if it would have been like that for Election Day it would have been a
problem. R. Curell stated that if this would have been mentioned a month ago he would have been against it but
after seeing the muddy mess that the parking lot was in, he thinks we should look into it. The Board agreed for
M. Blatt to get some bids so that we can see what the cost will be.

C. Franzel mentioned that she met with the proposed phone company and the initial cost will be no more than
$1600but the monthly cost will be significantly cheaper than what we are currently paying. The Board all agreed
that we should move forward with the new phone system.

The Mayville Fire Chief stopped in to see if anyone had any questions and to give an update.

Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.

All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 Mertz
Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m. All public is welcome to attend.

Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk.



